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A meeting was held between Giorgos Patoulis, Mayor of Maroussi and new-elected Attica District Commissioner and Natassa Mpompolaki, President of Panhellenic Animal Welfare and Environmental Federation, and her collaborators. Issues on treatment and protection of strays within the competence of Municipalities as well as strategies developed by municipal authorities. 
With the goal of changing Greek society’s attitude towards animals, it was emphasized the need for comprehensive information to the public through educational initiatives by Attica Region Office. Also, several proposals with the aim to improve living conditions of animals, both domesticated and strays, in our country were introduced.
Mr. Patoulis took the view that there should be a common policy of all Municipalities in Attica region concerning animal protection.
“We are going to cultivate a different attitude towards animals through horizontal actions, programs in all Municipalities and initiatives to public information. We are going to improve our citizens’ behavior towards animals using all network mechanisms available and cooperation with other bodies”.
In the meeting it was highlighted the fact that animals are kept in filthy conditions in the Inter-Municipal Center for Strays Care (DIKEPAZ), so improvements should be done and there is a necessity for reconstruction of the operating framework. It was also discussed that on occasion of Worldwide Animal Day it could be organized an event for animals, in cooperation with Attica District Office. 
Vicky Christou and Iris Kalfopoulou, PFPO’s executives, were also present at the meeting and Liza Tryfonos, a PFPO’s collaborator. 



